Comments of the Czech Arbitration Court to the IRT Team Final Report

The Czech Arbitration Court (CAC) supports all the conclusions and proposals of the IRT Final Report. In our view the proposals are well balanced and forward-looking. We strongly believe that neither of the proposals is one-sided in favour of the IP right owners. The proposals do not create any new or additional rights, but they propose efficient implementation/enforcement measures to protect IP rights in the new environment of many new gTLDs, while at the same time trying to provide adequate safeguards against potential misuse of the proposed measures. As such they are also preventive which we think is very important in light of the widespread speculation and unfair abuse of IP rights existing currently in relation to the gTLDs. 

The CAC as a new UDRP provider is particularly interested in the idea of the Uniform Rapid Suspension (URS). URS will be a good supplement to the UDRP especially in two aspects: different remedies (suspension of a disputed domain name) and focus on prevention (e.g. Respondents have to pay at least some part of the costs of proceeding in cases with multiple disputed domain names, even more rapid procedure than UDRP).

We hope that the proposals of the IRT Team will be adopted by ICANN and in doing so, there should be time to finalize some technical issues. As an example, we recommend that in relation to URS and elsewhere, electronic form of communication is consistently considered as equivalent to paper communication and thus allowed. We offer to ICANN and the IRT Team our experiences with electronic-only UDRP which we pioneer. In addition, if it would help to speed-up URS implementation, we would seriously consider becoming  a testing pilot for URS, in a similar way as we did our e-UDRP Pilot earlier this year.   
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